AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, November 8, 2012
McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine

Executive Committee Attendees: 

Larry Dyer, Mary Riendeau, Peter Roderick, Denise Courtemanche, John Mullens, Paul Hahn, Carrie Walia , Michelle Moody, Carey Kish, Kim Sanders, Richard York, Doug Ofiara
Guests:  Roger Scholl, AMC Staff Liaison, Sam Jamke, AMC Board of Directors, Stan Moody, AMC member, Bryan Wentzel, AMC Maine Policy Manager
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Larry.

2. Motion was passed to accept the September 13, 2012, minutes—Passed unanimously.
3. Treasurer’s report—presented by Denise. Denise said that she could only take $500 per month from the PayPal account and asked if this could be increased—Passed unanimously.
4. Larry presented the budget for 2013. Roger estimated that the budget would be 15,500. Denise said there was a kickback from new members registering online. John said that he promoted joining online at educational events. New members get a 20% discount by registering online.

5. John reported on the membership meeting of the Fall Gathering. The Maine Chapter was recognized for the growing membership.
6. Paul reported on nominations. Sarah Keats has been recommended as Co-Chair of the Young Members Committee.  The ExCom voted to appoint Sarah as Co-Chair of the Young Members Committee—Passed unanimously.
7. John continued to report on membership. He said that first- and second-year members needed some contact from the chapter. People with two or more contacts have a higher likelihood of continuing their membership. John presented some of the suggestions from the meeting. First, each ExCom member needs to seek out and talk to new or potential members at hikes and educational programs. Also mentioned, were chapter business cards or tri-fold color brochures talking about AMC activities. Sam offered to mail and e-mail some samples from the New Hampshire Chapter. Some chapters also present monthly new member activities. The ExCom has talked about having committee members contact new members. John recommended doing one, two, or three of these things and asked if there was interest in pursuing this in the absence of a Membership Chair. Sam said that you could personalize the back of the new member letter. John presented a draft. The ExCom discussed using photos.
8. E-Blasts—presented by Larry. Michelle asked if she could have March. We can do more than one topic in an E-Blast. John reported on the last 12 months of E-Blasts. Roger said that E-Blasts that were too long had low open rates. Generally two or three items had an open rate of 40%. Larry said that we needed to assign January. Carey requested the topic of the newsletter and encouraging people to sign up for the online newsletter. Peter asked for MWI. Larry said we could do both. Michelle asked if the newsletter could go on the website faster. Larry said we could put this on the agenda for more discussion in January.
9. Outings—presented by Michelle. Wilderness First Aid is a huge part of the budget. Michelle reviewed the costs to participants. She asked what was considered appropriate first aid. Roger explained that this had been written broadly to address different types of trips. Peter recommended keeping wilderness first aid. Roger agreed with this. Michelle asked what we should charge members and nonmembers. Michelle said that people were joining to get the lower rate. Michelle said that they lost money. Peter said that this was part of the Outings budget. Michelle made a motion that active leaders would be free, the member rate would be $80, which would be reimbursed when they became full leaders, nonmember would be $140—Passed unanimously. Michelle asked if we were comfortable if there was a break or grace period, if people were late taking wilderness first aid after it had expired. Paul agreed that we could be flexible. Michelle reported on the member discounts. Michelle said that classes could include kayak rescue, canoe basics, and swifter water paddling. She asked about committing funds for these classes. Michelle asked about having the ExCom listed on the Website.

10. Roger presented on the Cold River Camp meeting last Sunday. They thanked the Chapter for using the camp. Roger said that they were looking for leaders for next summer. John said that they are putting together an educational event where the three volunteers-managed facilities will present: Echo Lake, Cold River, and Knubble Bay.
11. Bryan said that Question 3 passed on Tuesday by 63%. The majority of the House is now Democratic. Some of the issues that may come up in the legislature include mining. Bryan asked if there was interested in updates being sent to the ExCom coinciding with meetings. John said it would be good to have some deeper information than could be presented at the meetings. Paul asked if there was a way to have more time spent on policy issues. Peter said he agreed with this. Larry said that there are more things that the ExCom could handle via e-mail. Bryan said he has been discussing the role of the Maine office with the AMC leadership. It has grown beyond being a policy office.
12. Annual Meeting feedback—presented by Larry. There was a new format this year, which seems to have worked for the most part. Forty-two people who have not attended others years attended on Saturday night. The feedback has been positive. 

13. Annual Fall Gathering—presented by Roger. It is the Maine Chapter’s turn to host this in 2014. Roger suggested having three play days before the meeting day. He suggested trying to get participants up to MWI for a day. He has some volunteers for the committee and is looking for more. Paul asked for an overview. Sam said that there are recreational events and meetings for committee members. Kim attended the last one and reported on this. Larry contacted Kieve. They offered Friday night and Saturday night and meals for $50 per person. Denise said the one drawback was that there were no big hikes nearby.
14. Roger said that the annual meeting next year would be on November 2, 2013, at DeMillo’s. John Judge agreed to come back.
The next meeting is on January 10, 2013.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
